
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

January 27, 2011
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Kathy Cofer-teacher, Lesley Bone-teacher, Anita Fisher-teacher, Dana Thomas-parent, Sharon Kennedy, parent and Beth Handel principal/chairperson
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed January agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Thomas-1st, Cofer-2nd)

Minutes from the November meeting were read and approved. (Bone-1st, Thomas-2nd)  Mrs. Handel also gave the council a notice of meeting cancellation for December due to school being closed for inclement weather.  
Revision of the council bylaws was continued and will continue at the February meeting.  

The committee discussed upcoming plans for the next Teacher Professional Learning Day on Monday, January 31st.  Mrs. Handel shared more information on the Common Core Standards.  On the PLD teacher leaders, Kim Crowder and Tracy Gibson, along with Mrs. Handel will present an embedded PD on the 3 types of assessment.  Teachers will participate in Thoughtful education style activities to gain a better understanding of the types of assessments that are used, why they are used, and what can be done with them.  Another portion of the day will be devoted to data disaggregation of student MAP scores from the winter testing session.  Teachers will update information on student cards, use data boards to generate discussions and plans for instruction, grouping, etc.  The last portion of the day teachers will begin discussion of the Program Review, specifically in the area of Writing.

Mrs. Ghaderi, Library Media and Technology Specialist submitted the updated technology budget.  The technology allocation cannot even begin to meet the school needs for technology.  The committee discussed what programs are essential and will submit a request to the board for additional funding if funds are available in the area of technology.  The committee voted unanimously to accept the budget as presented.  (Thomas-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented for November and December. 
With no other business Mrs. Bone made a motion to adjourn.  (Bone-1st, Thomas-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 4:02 p.m.  


